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Probation Department and Procurement and Contracts Division recommending the Board receive
notification of transition from the Department issued Glock Gen4 .40 caliber service weapons to the
Glock Gen5 9mm service weapon. Trading in Sixty (60) Department Issued Glock Generation 4
G22 .40 Caliber Firearms, including three (3) magazines each, to ProForce to offset a portion of cost
of sixty (60) Glock Gen 5 G45 9mm handguns. ProForce will process the employee buy back of all
firearms to interested staff.

FUNDING: General Fund.
DISCUSSION / BACKGROUND

In 2015, the Probation Department suspended the use of the Glock model 22, Generation 3 handgun
in favor of the Glock model 22, Generation 4 handgun. The transition to Generation 4 was based on
manufacturer upgrades and increased accuracy.

With ongoing Department research into the effectiveness, accuracy, and cost of weapons and
ammunition, the Probation Department will suspend the use of the Glock Gen4 handgun, and
transition to the Glock Gen 5 G45 9 mm handgun.

Advancements in the weapon include removal of the finger grip grooves, interchangeable back straps
to customize grip size, magazine flaring to ensure ease of reloads, a larger reversible catch,
ambidextrous sliding top lever, and barrel improvements. All changes lead to increased
marksmanship precision among all armed Department staff as measured and evidenced by
Department Firearms Instructors. Research shows increased accuracy for a broad spectrum of staff,
including size/build and variations in dominant hand use.
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Public Contract Code section 10334(c) states:
(c) Notwithstanding subdivision (a), any peace officer as defined in Chapter 4.5 (commencing with
Section 830) Title 3, Part 2, of the Penal Code, employed by the State of California who is authorized
to carry firearms may purchase his or her state-issued service firearm if the person's department
head directs the department to change its state-issued service weapon system.  The cost of the
service firearm shall be the fair market value as listed in the annual Blue Book of Gun Values or
replacement cost, whichever is less, of the firearm issued as determined by the appointing power,
plus a charge for the cost of handling.  The requesting officer shall request to purchase his or her
firearm in writing to ProForce within 10 calendar days of receiving the new state-issued weapon.

ALTERNATIVES
N/A

OTHER DEPARTMENT / AGENCY INVOLVEMENT
N/A

CAO RECOMMENDATION
Approve as recommended.

FINANCIAL IMPACT
There is no fiscal impact.  The cost of the upgrade is approximately $29,000, which will be offset by
revenue from the sale of the weapons ($15,000) and savings in the Department's ammunition
budget.

CLERK OF THE BOARD FOLLOW UP ACTIONS
N/A

STRATIGIC PLAN COMPONENT
N/A

CONTACT
Rena Russell, Department Analyst, 530-621-6519
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